
Immigration    
New America Media / By Zhang Min-Yi  

31 COMMENTS  
 

Seattle Airport Border Control Deports 
Pregnant Chinese Tourist 
 
Her husband and her friend were also declined entry into the country due to "intentional 
hiding of pregnancy." The woman was 6 months pregnant.  
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Deportation of pregnant Chinese women could be becoming a trend at west coast airports, 
reports the  World Journal. According to the World Journal, one of the biggest Chinese-
language newspaper in the United States, a woman named Xiao-yun Wu was deported from 
the Seattle airport after border control officers found that she was six months pregnant. Wu 
arrived from Beijing with her husband at Seattle’s airport on June 19 but was deported in the 
evening before transferring to Los Angeles.   

The paper reports that United States Customs and Border Protection (CBP) agents noticed 
Wu’s belly when she was waiting in line for customs and brought the couple to separate 
rooms for further questions. The couple's cell phones were taken away during the questioning. 
After admitting that she was six months pregnant, Wu was asked to take the 8:40 pm flight 
back to Beijing the same night.   

Their companion, Ms. Su, who was also questioned, was declined entry into the country due 
to “intentional hiding of pregnancy.” She returned to Beijing with her mother that night. Wu 
was surprised to see other pregnant women at the Beijing airport had been sent back for the 
same reason.   



The U.S. government does not ban entry of foreign pregnant women; neither does the CBP. 
But in past months, the number of patrols and interrogations seem to have increased. An 
undisclosed Los Angeles CBP officer said the chance for pregnant women to get in the 
country depends on the stage of pregnancy: “the closer to the time of birth, the easier it is to 
be caught, the higher chance there is to be deported.” The CBP officer added that it is not fair 
for women to come to the United States to give birth as a tourist, taking advantage of U.S. 
medical services.  

http://www.alternet.org/immigration/seattle-airpot-border-control-deports-pregnant-chinese-
tourist?akid=10632.293041.g_Dn1w&rd=1&src=newsletter861503&t=11%20%28link%20O
K%29china 

 

 


